
Dynamite – December 1, 2021:
Flame On
Dynamite
Date: December 1, 2021
Location: Gas South Arena, Duluth, Georgia
Commentators: Hangman Page, Tony Schiavone, Excalibur

We’re two weeks away from Winter Is Coming and that could be a
heck of a big night. You can probably guess some of the card
from here and that means AEW has a path to take on the way to
the show. Other than that, we have a street fight this week as
Cody Rhodes faces Andrade El Idolo. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Jim Ross isn’t here tonight so Hangman Page is filling in.

In two weeks: Page vs. Bryan Danielson for the World Title.

Bryan Danielson vs. Alan Angels

Danielson wastes no time in starting with the kicks as Angels
is in trouble early. The fans are behind Angels and Danielson
throws in a Hulk Hogan hand to the ear to turn up the anger
another notch. The kicks and chops in the corner make it even
worse, followed by the running corner dropkick. Angels fights
back but gets pulled into a cross armbreaker. That’s broken up
so Angels sends him outside for a pair of dives, setting up
the standing Spanish Fly back inside. Danielson cuts that off
with the running knee and the stomps near the head lay Angels
out again. A kneebar (complete with the bicep pose) finishes
Angels at 6:09.

Rating:  C.  This  was  exactly  what  it  should  have  been  as
Danielson beat him up, survived a bit of a comeback, and then
finished him decisively. There was no reason for Angels to get
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in any more offense than this and it didn’t go too far.
Simple, to the point, and went as it was supposed to.

Post match Danielson says he kicked Angels’ head in in his
hometown and he’s heard he can do the same thing next week in
Long Island. Then he’ll do it again to Hangman Page in two
weeks in the home of the Cowboys. Page is ready to fight
tonight but John Silver cuts him off, saying Page can’t touch
Danielson tonight. Silver says he can touch him though and
charges the ring but Danielson says Silver is beneath him and
bails. He’d love to slap Page in the face tonight (Page: “DO
IT!”) but these people don’t deserve it.

Miro talks about trying to figure out what he should do next
but then he received a vision. Now it is time to find what he
is doing. He will repair one of the problems in his life but
the other he will embrace.

Lee Moriarty vs. CM Punk

Hold on though as here is MJF (in an amazing Hanukkah suit) to
join commentary. Punk spins out of Moriarty’s wristlock to
start but gets pulled right back in. The wristlock sets up an
armbar but Punk drives him into the corner for another escape.
A leg lariat puts Moriarty down and we take a break.

Back with Punk slipping out of a suplex and getting a boot up
in the corner. The springboard spinning high crossbody is
rolled into a Gargano Escape but Punk escapes again. Moriarty
heads up top but Punk blasts him in the face, only to come
back with a super sunset flip. They trade near falls for two
each  until  Punk  kicks  him  in  the  head  for  a  knockdown.
Moriarty kicks him in the head and the kickout triggers a
freak out. Punk is back up with a reverse suplex, which he
flips into the fireman’s carry and the GTS for the pin at
10:23.

Rating: C+. Moriarty got a lot out of this as he gets to hang
with one of the biggest stars AEW has to offer. I’ve liked



Moriarty since the first time I saw him and now he is getting
the chance to showcase himself. Give him something to do and
he could go somewhere in a hurry. Punk is starting to find a
style around here, as he was getting a bit more athletic this
time around, with the GTS being the big blockbuster finish to
get him out of trouble.

Post match MJF says cut the music to say the only thing Punk
is the best in the world is at trying to get into Britt
Baker’s pants. MJF says Punk looks confused….just like Baker
would look if he got her in bed. Punk says MJF is wearing
Larry David pajamas and calls him out for making fun of him
for taking time to beat QT Marshall and Lee Moriarty. They’re
both better than MJF and he knows it.

The challenge is on again but MJF turns him down for the
second week in a row. MJF brags about winning next week’s
Dynamite Diamond Battle Royal and promises to be better than
Piper in Portland, Bret in Canada and Punk in Chicago. That’s
not it though, because he promises to put Larry (Punk’s dog)
to sleep if he sees him again. That’s too far for Punk, but
Wardlow comes out to get between the two of them. More good
stuff from these two, as you would expect.

Britt Baker isn’t happy about having to face Riho again but
she’ll do it anyway. Jamie Hater gets called out for losing to
Thunder Rosa, but she points out that Baker lost to her as
well. Don’t worry about that though as Baker is ready for
Hayter to beat Riho next week to get back in the good graces.

Adam Cole comes to the ring and then joins commentary. Cue
Orange Cassidy to stare Cole down but the Young Bucks show up.
Cassidy  turns  his  back  on  Cole  and  does  the  lazy  kicks,
earning himself a low blow and a big beatdown. I know Cassidy
has his shtick, but this made him look like a moron in every
sense of the word.

Tony Nese is ready to take the TNT Title on Rampage.



Wardlow vs. AC Adams

Four straight powerbombs end Adams at 1:38.

Penta is ready for FTR and he’ll have Pac as his partner. Pac,
with his eye patched up, is ready to fight on Rampage.

Sting/Darby Allin vs. Gunn Club

Sting has Allin styled face paint, it’s Colton/Billy for the
Club and Team Taz is on commentary. Allin armdrags Colton down
to start and dropkicks him into the corner for a bonus. Sting
comes in for the staredown with Billy, who bails outside from
the threat of the Stinger Splash. Back in and Billy hits a
heck of a cobra clutch slam on Darby before taking him into
the corner as we take a break.

We come back with Allin getting over for the hot tag off to
Sting, who cleans house with the Stinger Splash. The Scorpion
Deathlock goes on but Billy offers a distraction so Austin can
get in a cheap shot. Allin dives onto Austin but Billy gets
the Fameasser to give Colton two. Another dive takes out Billy
on the floor (as the top of Allin’s head is busted open) and
the flipping Stunner sets up the Death Drop for the pin at
10:10.

Rating: C. So ends the Gunn Club’s run, putting an end to
their  more  or  less  negligible  value.  It’s  not  like  Sting
pinning a guy best known for his time on Dark is going to hurt
him at all so this completely acceptable. That cobra clutch
slam looked awesome and thankfully Allin “only” busted himself
open on that dive, as he looked to land on his head.

Chris Jericho denies helping Eddie Kingston last week because
he wanted to beat up 2.0 and Daniel Garcia. Cue Daniel Garcia
and  2.0  to  beat  him  down.  Why  you  can  hear  the  earlier
Superkliq/Orange Cassidy segment taking place at the same time
is anyone’s guess.



Team  Taz,  still  at  commentary,  is  ready  for  next  week’s
Dynamite  Diamond  Battle  Royal  but  here  is  Lio  Rush  to
interrupt. Rush says that as a commentator, Taz should know
who he is. He has a chance to win the battle royal too but Taz
says they already took Dante Martin away from him. Rush talks
about being a fighter and says he’ll be there, even if he has
a one percent chance. Forgive me for not feeling emotional
about a split of a pairing that was together…three weeks?

Jade Cargill is ready to take out Thunder Rosa’s student on
Rampage. Rosa comes in to say she’ll be on commentary and
rants in Spanish.

TBS Title Tournament Quarterfinals: Kris Statlander vs. Ruby
Soho

Statlander takes her down to start but the threat of a right
hand has Statlander staring at Soho. Back up and Soho drops to
the mat, where Statlander teases a boot but pauses in time,
instead going with the boop. Soho scores with a Flatliner for
a quick two and we take a break.

We  come  back  with  Statlander  grabbing  a  headlock  and
countering a Rey Mysterio sitout bulldog into a Blue Thunder
Bomb. Soho is back up to avoid a charge in the corner, setting
up a poisonrana for two, giving us some of the biggest bugged
out eyes I’ve ever seen. Statlander loads up the Big Bang
Theory but gets rolled up for the pin at 10:27.

Rating: D+. This wasn’t great as they were kind of all over
the place with Statlander looking lost more than once. I’m not
sure if it is a lack of experience on the big stage or what
but she has never been able to make it to that next level.
Soho needed this win, as she came in red hot and then hasn’t
done much of anything since, which has made for a weird path
for her so far in AEW. Maybe a run to the finals (or a win)
can fix that.

Post match they shake hands but here is Vickie Guerrero to



yell at Statlander. The distraction lets Nyla Rose come in and
take out Soho.

Andrade El Idolo vs. Cody Rhodes

Street fight and Andrade brings a knife. Well that’s serious.
It’s a brawl in the aisle to start and Cody hits him with a
trash can full of trash. They make it to ringside with Cody
getting in a chair shot but Andrade is right back with a shot
of  his  own.  Andrade  hits  him  in  the  back  with  the
weightlifting belt and throws the belt into the crowd before
pulling out….a laptop? Tribute to the York Foundation perhaps?

That’s broken over Cody’s head and Andrade hits him with the
broken pieces. Andrade puts a chair over Cody’s chest and hits
the split legged moonsault for two (With the kickout showing
some weird stuff on Cody’s back. It almost looks like he has
feathers stuck to him.). Cody is knocked outside hard as we
take a break.

Back with Cody throwing a chair into Andrade’s face to break
up a moonsault and the slugout is on. A powerslam plants
Andrade but he blocks a suicide dive with a chair to the head.
The floor pad is pulled back but the Shadow (the new name for
the hammerlock DDT) is broken up with a backdrop. Cody, now
busted, pulls out a sledgehammer….which he throws down to pick
up a golden shovel. Cue Jose with a taser, but Cody hits him
with the shovel.

The distraction lets Andrade hit a dive from the top, setting
up the running knees into the chair into Cody’s face in the
corner. That’s good for a delayed two so Andrade sets up a
table, only to be hiptossed through it. Another table is set
up and Cody loads up a superplex….as Brandi Rhodes pops up to
pour lighter fluid on the table (ah so that’s what’s on Cody’s
back).  The  reverse  superplex  through  the  table  finishes
Andrade at 19:29. Ignore that Andrade barely grazed the table
and Cody’s ARM WAS ON FIRE during the pin.



Rating: B-. This is one where your mileage may completely vary
as I have no idea what to make of this match. They packed A
LOT into this one and the violence was good, but I’m not sure
this feud warranted this kind of chaotic brawl. It wasn’t bad
or even close to it, but it felt like Cody trying to have some
breakthrough match to get the fans behind him and I don’t
think that worked.

Then there’s the big finish and…no. Cody took most of the
landing himself and again it felt like it was going too far
for the sake of going too far. It wasn’t something that needed
to be there and it looked more like a stunt for the sake of a
stunt than something that should have taken place in this
situation. It didn’t ruin the match, but it’s all people will
remember about it and that’s not a good thing.

Overall Rating: C. They were all over the place this week and
it was a lot to keep track of in two hours. A lot of the stuff
was good and they did the right thing in a lot of their
stories,  but  at  the  same  time  a  lot  of  it  felt  stupid
(Cassidy/flaming table) or like they were trying too hard (see
also flaming table). Winter Is Coming should still be great
just because of the action, but this felt really out of step
with some of their more recent shows, which were a lot more
smooth.

Results
Bryan Danielson b. Alan Angels – Kneebar
CM Punk b. Lee Moriarty – GTS
Wardlow b. AC Adams – Powerbomb
Sting/Darby Allin b. Gunn Club – Scorpion Death Drop to Colton
Ruby Soho b. Kris Statlander – Rollup
Cody Rhodes b. Andrade El Idolo – Reverse superplex through a
burning table

 

 



 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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